
 

 

Co-presidents report…….. 

 
Our club is full of creative and energetic members!  Mozelle is sharing her time and talents in 
propagation with us.  Thank you! 
 
The fun of propagating gave member Pat Lussier a great idea!  Let’s show off our skills and 
have our own very first pop up mini-inhouse-plant sale!  There is no time like the present! 
 
CHANGED DATE:  At our November 13, 2023 meeting, bring the sweet little beginnings of your 
propagating in a pot (plastic is great) with a label as to what it is.  We will buy these little 
plantings - the money donated going to our elementary education gardens.   
 
Some of our members have been propagating their plants for a long time.  They are invited to 
bring their larger plants that they would be willing to share. Please call Pat Lussier with offers of 
assistance and ideas to make this a “popping” event! 
 
Be sure to check out the flyer that is attached to this email! 
 
Our club will continue to grow and flourish as we explore new ways to share our love of 

gardening!  Let Kathy and Mary know of your good idea for the club!  
 

We’re propagating…….. 

 

  
 

 
CANCELLED 

Mozelle will hold the second class on 
propagating at her home on 
Saturday, October 14, 2023. 

The response has been very positive and the 
class is full.  If you would like to be on a wait 

list in case someone drops out, please send an 
email to gardenclubofsjc@gmail.com. 
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Lou Heimann, Membership Chair reports…… 

 

Good news!  Our club is now over 60 members who have sent in their dues for this garden club 

calendar year.  Thank you for your renewal and welcome to the new members.  Just a note,  if 

you have a friend, neighbor or even an acquaintance you meet downtown, in line at the grocery 

store or at happy hour and they express an interest in the club, please get their name, phone 

number and email and forward to me so I can send them information about our club and the 

activities.   

Where a seed is planted, a flower can grow with water and sunshine. 



 

Monday, 10/9/2023 Board Meeting   10:00 AM  Marilyn DeVitre’s 

 

*****Tuesday,***** 10/17/2023   10:00 AM The Ecology Center                                                                                               

          32701 Alipaz St. 

San Juan Capistrano 

 

After the tour, our members are encouraged to enjoy a salad or sandwich at the nearby  

 Board and Brew, 32371 Golden Lantern, Laguna Niguel, CA  92677 

 

Monday, 11/13/2023 Board Meeting   10:00 AM  Marilyn DeVitre’s 

 

Monday, 11/13/23 Holiday Craft    10:00 AM  Golf Course 

 

                                                      



Under the tutelage of our November Craft Committee, we will be making festive botanical 

hangings for our windows, front door, or an indoor wall!  Members can gear their creation 

towards the fall holidays or the December holidays!  

 

The small cost of $15 will cover ALL the materials needed.  If you have not already signed up, 

please do so now to ensure enough supplies for everyone.  Contact Lynn Rollison at 

949.350.6053 or email Rollison@cox.net to sign up for the class and make arrangement for 

payment – we are accepting cash only! 

 

Monday, 12/11/2023 Holiday Party   10:00 AM Golf Course 

 

It’s almost here!  Your committee will be sending out information 

about our annual holiday party.  It’s a creative team, and we’re 

excited to celebrate with each of you! 

 

 
 

 

             
 

Here are two opportunities to 

contribute to our collateral clubs 

and organizations!  

Take a look and think about 

joining in! 
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